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August 11, 2009
MEMORANDUM

To:

County Board

From:

Eric Waggoner, Zoning Administrator

Subject:
Proposed 2009 UDO Text Amendments

As you may know, staff routinely recommends various amendments to the UDO text to address internal inconsistencies, address new issues, and maintain the Ordinance’s currency. Attached for your information is a packet of proposed amendments that was introduced to the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee on its meetings of June 30 and August 4.  At the conclusion of the Committee’s introduction to the meeting, the Committee recommended that the County Board direct the Zoning Board of Appeals to conduct a public hearing to consider these proposed amendments, a brief summary of which is provided as follows: 

Section 1: “Housekeeping” Amendments

These amendments either clarify or introduce minor changes to the current UDO provisions. Please review the packet for more details.

Section 2: Substantive Amendments

Amendment #1: At the Committee’s previous direction, introduces a new zoning district (R-4A) to bridge the density gap between the R-4 and R-5 Zoning Districts.  
Amendment #2: Introduces a new temporary use category entitled “Retail Nursery Stock Sales Associated with Wholesale Nurseries”.
Amendment #3: Allows Contractor’s Equipment Sales and Storage (indoor) “by right” in the General Commercial Zoning District.  
Amendment #4: Adds various sustainable landscaping provisions, landscaping-related Best Management Practices (BMPs) and Low Impact Development (LID) provisions.
Amendment #5: Adds a new temporary use category entitled “Rodeo”.
Amendment #6: Adds a PLACEHOLDER to consider regulations addressing the retail sale of drug paraphernalia. [NOTE: Specific standards have not yet been drafted for this recently added proposed amendment, but will be prepared for the ZBA public hearing process.]
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